Campus Access Using LeaveHomeSafe App and University ID Tue Aug 16,2022 3:01 pm

Dear Members of the University,

As <u>announced</u> in February 2022, all members including students, staff, University residents, contractors, and visitors are required to be vaccinated for accessing campus unless they are medically unsuitable for vaccination as certified by medical practitioner, or are under 12 years old in accordance with the government's <u>Vaccine Pass</u> requirement. Please review the <u>dosage schedule</u> carefully to ensure compliance with the Vaccine Pass policy.

You may access the campus by presenting a valid Campus Access Pass (CAP), obtainable via the University <u>Vaccination / Testing Reporting System (VTRS)</u> after your profile has been updated. If you are fully vaccinated, your CAP will be valid until 30 November, 2022. Step-by-step <u>video guides</u> on information input, file uploading, etc. are available for members' easy reference.

Starting 22 August, members may also present the Blue / Amber Code in the **LeaveHomeSafe (LHS)** app together with the University identity card for accessing campus in addition to the CAP. Following the government's addition of the Red Code and Amber Code into the Vaccine Pass, members with the Amber Vaccine Pass QR Code (i.e. those under medical surveillance) are allowed to enter and stay on campus. However, they are prohibited from entering relevant premises regulated under Cap. 599F, including catering and sports facilities. Please see the 10 August announcement for more details. Security staff will be performing random checks at the gates, and staff of the relevant premises on campus will be checking the QR codes in the LHS app at the premise entrances. If falsified information / record is found to have been used / submitted by any member, the matter will be handled in accordance with University's established mechanism and may result in disciplinary actions.

As the new semester is about to begin, may we wish everyone a healthy, fruitful and exciting year ahead!

Best regards,

TC Pong, Vice-President for Administration and Business Samuel Yu, Director of Health, Safety and Environment